



3 May 2022

N.I.Alali

fyi-request-19023-9092200f@requests.fyi.org.nz

DOIA 2122-1906

Dear N.I.Alali

Thank you for your email of 31 March 2022 requesting under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the following information:

Could you please provide me with the following information:

- A weekly breakdown of the number of skilled migrant applications that have been allocated to a case officer since August 2021 to date (non-priority and priority applications) (excluding 2021 off resident visa);
- A weekly breakdown of the number of skilled residence applications completed since August 2021 to date (excluding 2021 off resident visa)
- A monthly breakdown of the number of applications that are still awaiting allocation to an Immigration Officer since August 2021 to date by the date of lodgement (excluding 2021 off resident visa)
- Number of case officers working on skilled migrant visa applications (priority and non-priority)- (excluding 2021 off resident visa);
- Are there any plans to change any of the criteria for prioritising skilled migrant applications (i.e. applicants who have an hourly rate equivalent to or higher than twice the median wage currently \$51.00 per hour or an annual salary of \$106,080 or more will have their application moved to the priority queue), if yes, could you provide the proposed changes and the date they will be in effect.

We have decided to grant your request. However, it will take us some time to prepare the information for release. We will send you the information on or before Friday 6 May 2022.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact inzoias@mbie.govt.nz

Yours sincerely

Andrew Newbery

Business Manager - Business Management Team

Immigration New Zealand